
PRINCIPAL’S NEWS                                                                                23rd May 2025 

Kim O’Shea-Hard 
Principal 

Since the election of Pope Leo XIV, we have seen a renewed energy and interest in the symbols and ritu-
als which have been long woven into our Catholic tradition. At the inaugural mass, Pope Leo had a Palli-
um draped across his shoulders. This signified the weight of carrying his flock, which includes 1.4 billion 
faithful followers, worldwide. This comes with enormous responsibility. During Pope Leo’s homily, he 
expressed "I would like that our first great desire be for a united church, a sign of unity and communion, 
which becomes a leaven for a reconciled world’. It was a message received by so many world leaders, 
sitting shoulder to shoulder in solidarity, for this historical event. Even if for a short time, Pope Leo had 
the ear of those presently finding their people in the grips of war or craving an opportunity to ‘reconcile’ 
for a better tomorrow. During Courtyard Prayer, Year 3T reminded us of a time when Jesus had a similar 
message, ‘He has called me to bring good news to poor people who are suffering’. They, like Jesus, urged 
us to look for ways to fill the cup of those in our own communities.  

I heard our own Prime Minister announce how his devout Catholic mother in heaven, would be be-
sotted to see him attending this very special celebration. It helped me draw parallels. In my own family 
we attended Catholic Schools and were Baptised to retain family tradition but largely for the sake our 
Grandmother.  When faith is 'caught' not 'taught' sometimes we miss the rich messages and iconic sym-
bols that give meaning to our own life experience until much later in life. It can be taken for granted un-
til we need it most. Pope Francis highlighted the role of Catholic educators, calling them artisans of hu-
manity and builders of peace.  For me, it is often the students in our school that contextualise simple life 
lessons born from the Jesus story. They achieve this through the words, songs and actions shared 
throughout the liturgical and prayer life of our school. This week we can thank Year 3T for reminding us 
to ‘shine’ from the ‘inside out’ for the ‘world to see’. What a wonderful message for a ‘world’ thirsting 
to be ‘reconciled’ as suggested by our own Pope Leo.  

Some weeks ago I mentioned the work of Br. Lionel Magee in our schools and parish, over his stellar ca-
reer in Catholic Education. He believed each of us were 'diamonds in the rough' and that we are called 
to a vocation to help shape and polish individuals to reflect their true lustre. This sometimes includes 
looking within and working from the 'inside out' as suggested by Year 3T. This weekend we have a com-
bined Children's Mass at St. Patrick's Sunday, from 9am. Br. Ted Magee was passionate about these 
monthly celebrations. If you are able to attend over the weekend, it would be great if you (or at least 
your children) could sit toward the front with staff and other students. Brother Magee was always keen 
for a cuppa and treat after Mass, so please bring a plate to share after mass if you are able. Hope to see 
some familiar faces there this weekend. 

Have a great weekend! 



PRIMARY SCHOOLING ABSENTEEISM 

Absenteeism and Primary Student: Application from Compulsory Schooling 

Travelling away during the term? Planning extended holiday? Medical operation booked? 

Please read… 

 

At St. Patrick’s we value education and enabling students to reach their potential. Research and experi-

ence highlight how absenteeism has an enormous impact on student outcomes, including their well-

being. When students miss as much as one day, it can impact their social connectivity to peers and class 

learning, which is why we keep a close eye on absenteeism across our school. 

The Queensland Government has legislation around absenteeism, which we are compelled to follow 

closely. If your child/ren is/are unable to attend school for more than 10 consecutive days, but fewer 

than 110 school days, the class teacher needs to be alerted and an Exemption from Compulsory School-

ing form completed at least 14 days prior to leaving. Once the paperwork is submitted via front recep-

tion, the principal will make contact, if an appointment is necessary. 

As has been communicated at times around our school funding, Commonwealth and State Govern-

ments provide financial support for your child’s education. Taking leave during census eligibility periods 

(January/February & July/August) can significantly impact the funding received by the school to support 

your child’s education. Any leave booked during these times will require an interview in a way of plan-

ning ways of retaining contact during this period, via See Saw and/or other initiatives to provide evi-

dence to show the student’s connectivity to the school and learning. For longer periods (a term or long-

er) enrolment options will need to be considered, and alternative educational options explored by the 

family e.g. Distance Education. This can also be discussed. Life happens and we respect individual fami-

ly’s decision. As a school, we want to ensure we are following protocols, but also supporting families to 

navigate their individual needs and circumstances. Please click on the link provided to start the process, 

especially if you are planning to be absent for more than 10 days falling between 14th July and Friday 

8th August, 2025 (Term Three, Weeks 1-4).   

Thanks so much to the families who have already worked their way through this new process. Your 

communication and co-operation has been very much appreciated! 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hO9iui7NeY4NC_fcfl2MWlqG4_q6d1pN/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hO9iui7NeY4NC_fcfl2MWlqG4_q6d1pN/view?usp=sharing


RELIGION NEWS 

 Tracey Cook 

 APRE 

This month, once again our school and Parish community are invited to gather together for a special 
celebration — our monthly Mass with Children. It is a joyful occasion that brings our students, fami-
lies and parish together to deepen our faith and reflect on the teachings of the Gospel. Mass will be 
held on Sunday, May 25 at 9.00am here at St Patrick's Church.  

Mass is a beautiful reminder of the importance of prayer, community, and the sacraments in our 
Catholic tradition. Students actively participate, with some taking on roles such as readers, altar 
servers, and members of the choir, creating a sense of belonging and connection within the Mass. 

Our students involved in the Sacramental Program have been learning about the significance of the 
Eucharist and the meaning of the different parts of the Mass. Fr Don led a beautiful teaching Mass 
last week. If your child would like to be involved in future Masses with Children please make contact 
with me. As is the custom there will be a light morning tea after the Mass, so feel free to bring a 
plate to share. This is something that was very special to Br Ted and is the first Mass with Children 
since his passing a few weeks ago. 

We are always so grateful for the support of our school community, including our wonderful staff 
and families, who encourage our children in their spiritual journey. It is through these shared mo-
ments of faith that we grow stronger as a school family, and we look forward to more opportunities 
to come together in prayer and worship. 

Thank you for your continued support, and we look forward to seeing you at Mass on Sunday. 



FINANCE NEWS 

MATHS CHALLENGE 

Please refer to the “School Fees Explained” 
flyer, developed to inform our Catholic Edu-
cation families of the Federal Government 
SRS Funding model (Gonski model) and the 
impact on School Fees for Catholic Schools. 
The flyer outlines the direct nexus between 
the Federal Government means-tested Ca-
pacity to Contribute of each School commu-
nity, and School Fees. 



E SAFETY 

HEALTH ALERT 

We have recently had some cases of Hand Foot and Mouth disease at our school. The Queensland 
Government have provided this ink for information.  
 Hand foot and mouth disease | Health and wellbeing | Queensland Government  
 
Please note, blisters in the mouth usually take a further 24 hours to dry compared with those on the 
hands and feet. With younger children, particularly Prep and Year 1, it would be ideal if they could stay 
home for a further 24 hours after their hands and feet blisters have dried. 

Looking for practical ways to support your child's online safety? Join ESafety's free webinars designed 
specifically for parents and carers.  

Understanding and using parental controls to help protect your child online 

Learn how to effectively use parental controls to protect your child from harmful content, manage their 
online time, and monitor their communications. This 45-minute webinar will be held on the 3rd June at 
3:30pm AEST, and will cover the following:  

• Types of parental controls for smart devices, apps, gaming platforms, and computers.  

• Integrating parental controls with other online safety strategies to build your child's digital and 
critical skills.  

The webinar is suitable for parents and carers of children and young people in primary school and lower 
high school. Please click on the link below to register. 

E-Safety Webinar Registration 

https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/BwpyCGv0QOFGvmqxFKfRfB9nl_?domain=qld.gov.au
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars?utm_campaign=2505_parent_news_May&utm_id=1240f7ab43a9a007f9f97888487eb9fb&utm_medium=email&utm_source=eSafety_edm%23understanding-and-using-parental-controls-to-help-protect-your-child-online
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TERM TWO PLANNER 

WEEK 1  Week 22nd April - Friday 25th April 

Monday PUBLIC HOLIDAY - EASTER MONDAY 

Tuesday-Wednesday Courtyard Prayer 8:40am 5G 

Thursday ANZAC DAY Liturgy 8:40am 5G 

Friday PUBLIC HOLIDAY - ANZAC DAY 

WEEK 2 Week 28th April - 2nd May 

Monday Parish Mass 9:00am Year 5 & 1  

Monday Senior Cross Country - Years 3 to 6 9:00am Shalom 

Tuesday-Thursday Courtyard Prayer 8:40am 4M 

Friday Junior Obstacle Course - Prep to Year 2 9:00am St Patrick's 

  Interschool Sport  12:30pm Years 5-6 

WEEK 3 Week 5th May - 9th May 

Monday PUBLIC HOLIDAY - LABOUR DAY 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer 8:40am 4F 

Friday Mother's Day Liturgy 9:00am Year 2 

  Interschool Sport  12:30pm Years 5-6 

WEEK 4 Week 12th May - 16th May 

Monday Parish Mass 9:00am Year 6 & Prep 

Tuesday-Thursday Courtyard Prayer 8:40am 4K 

Friday District Cross Country - no interschool sport All Day Avoca SS 

WEEK 5 Week 19th May - 23rd May 

Monday Parish Mass 8:40am Year 3 

Tuesday-Thursday Courtyard Prayer 8:40am 3T 

Friday Interschool Sport  12:30pm Years 5-6 

WEEK 6 Week 26th May - 30th May 

Monday Parish Mass 8:40am Year 2 

Tuesday-Wednesday Courtyard Prayer 8:40am 3L 

Thursday BUNDABERG SHOW HOLIDAY 

Friday Interschool Sport  12:30pm Years 5-6 

WEEK 7 Week 2nd June - 6th June 

Monday Parish Mass 8:40am Year 4 

Tuesday-Thursday Courtyard Prayer  8:40am 3C 

Wednesday Questacon Science Circus All Day Prep - 6 

Friday Interschool Sport  12:30pm Years 5-6 

WEEK 8 Week 9th June -13th June 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8:40am 1H 

WEEK 9 Week 16th June - 20th June 

Monday Field Events Day - students born 2015, 2014 & 2013 All Day St Patrick's 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8:40am 1B 

Tuesday  Music Retreat Day - Junior & Senior Strings students All Day Chaverim 

WEEK 10 Week 23rd June - 27th June 

Monday Senior Athletics Carnival - students born 2016, 2015, 2014 & 2013 All Day Shalom 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8:40am 1C 

Friday Junior Athletics Carnival - students born 2020,2019, 2018 & 2017  All Day St Patrick's 

    

2025 SPORT DATES 

2nd May Junior Obstacle Course Prep to Year 2 St Patrick’s 

16 June Senior Field Events Students born 2016, 2015, 2014 & 2013 St Patrick’s 

23rd June Senior Athletics Day Students born 2016, 2015, 2014 & 2013 Shalom College 

27th June Junior Athletics Day Students born 2020, 2019, 2018 & 2017 St Patrick’s 

21st November Swimming Carnival Years 3 to 6 Bundaberg  

    

2025 TERM DATES  

TERM 1 Monday 28 January - Friday 4 April 

TERM 2 Tuesday 22 April - Friday 27 June 

TERM 3 Monday 14 July - Friday 19 September 

TERM 4 Tuesday 7 October - Friday 5 December 


